
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

ACTIVITY REPORT: Scheduled Inspection 
P047953882 

FACILITY: COMPOSITECH SRN / ID: P0479 
LOCATION: 683 LINCOLN LAKE AVENUE SE, LOWELL DISTRICT: Grand Rapids 
CITY: LOWELL COUNTY: KENT 
CONTACT: Ken Fusee , General Manaqer ACTIVITY DA TE: 06/15/2020 
STAFF: David Morgan I COMPLIANCE STATUS: Compliance SOURCE CLASS: SM OPT OUT 
SUBJECT: 
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

The following report documents Partial Compliance Evaluations conducted as part of a Full Compliance 
Evaluation for Industrial Services Group (ISG), formerly Compositech, located at 683 Lincoln Lake Avenue SE in 
Lowell. The purpose of the full compliance evaluation is to verify compliance with state and federal air pollution 
regulations as well as Permit to Install No. 172-13. 

FACILITY DESCRIPTION 
Historically, ISG consisted of filament winding, and molding equipment for the production of resin-based piping, 
storage tanks and custom designed process equipment. The facility is considered a synthetic minor source of 
hazardous air pollutants and volatile organic compounds under PTI No. 172-13. Currently there is no production 
equipment located at the facility. 

COMPLIANCE EVALUATION 
At 10:00 A.M. on January 30, 2020, AQD staff Dave Morgan and Kaitlyn DeVries conducted a site visit of ISG. At 
the time, there was no production occurring and a contractor indicated that the Plant Manager, Ken Fusee, was not 
on site. AQD staff did not enter the facility and departed the site. 

On April 14, 2020, AQD staff Dave Morgan conducted a review of the company's 2019 submittal to MAERS. The 
company reported that the equipment was not used in 2019. It is also noted that in 2018, the company reported 
0.56 tons of VOC and 1.1 tons of acetone which were well below limits of 11 .2 tons and 3.0 tons, respectively, 
in PTI No. 172-13. 

On June 8, 2020, AQD staff Dave Morgan had a telephone call with Ken Fusee, Plant Manager. In that call, Mr. 
Fusee indicated that all production equipment had been moved out of state. He indicated that he wanted to keep 
the permit active, however, he was advised that if equipment were relocated back to the site, a new permit may be 
needed. Due to coronavirus response guidelines, AQD staff requested Mr. Fusee provide photos documenting that 
the equipment had been removed. These are attached to this report. 

SUMMARY 
At this time, the company is in compliance with applicable requirements as the production equipment has been 
removed from the site. Until the PTI is voided, the company will remain in MAERS and subject to the Compliance 
Monitoring Strategy. 
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Image 1(Image 1): Image 1 

Image 2(lmage2): lmage2 
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Image 3(1mage3): lmage3 

Image 4(1mage4) : lmage4 
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Image 5(1mage5): lmage5 

Image 6(1mage6) : lmage6 
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Image 7(mage7) : Image? 
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